
 

 

CHAPEL HILL ACADEMY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
REGULAR MEETING 

FRIDAY, MARCH 27, 2020, NOON 
VIA ZOOM 

 
 
The Board of Trustees of Chapel Hill Academy met on Friday, March 27, 2020 at noon via Zoom 
conference call. 
 
Board Members attending: 

Alex Armstrong Joe Breedlove Joni Horton 
Belvia Moody Pam Pigman Susy Weaver 

 
Others in attendance: 

Erma Lee   
Ashley Elgin Shnease Webb Todd Tudor 
Victoria Sendejo Audrey Alloway Nancy Burmaster 
Robert Ramirez   

 
The meeting was called to order at 12:03 p.m. by Joni Horton, President.   
 
No public comment and no executive session 
 
Update from principal and superintendent 
Victoria Sendejo, Associate Superintendent, and Audrey Alloway, Principal, provided an update 
on the current operations of Chapel Hill Academy during closure due to COVID-19.  CHA 
leadership is working closely with the Texas Education Agency to insure instructional continuity 
while students are at home.   

• Teachers and administrative staff are contacting each family at least once per week. 
• Instruction has moved on-line and homework packets are provided to those lacking 

internet access or devices. 
o Investigating options to provide internet access and devices to these families. 

• Meals are being provided by FWISD and Crowley ISD. 
• Summer school and camps are on hold depending on duration of stay-at-home order 

and MLB season (Texas Rangers camp). 
 
Alex Armstrong made a motion to authorize the following attestations as required by the TEA: 



1. Attestation of off-campus programs approved for purposes of average daily attendance; 
and 

2. 2019-20 COVID-19 missed school day waiver attestation statement. 
Susy Weaver seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 
 
The board will meet next on Wednesday, April 29th at noon via conference call. 
 
With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 12:45 p.m. 
 


